Long Island Registry of Interpreters for the Deaf
General Meeting
November 14, 2015
Meeting called to order: 10:28am
Associate Meeting Attendance: 15
General Meeting Attendance:  18
In Attendance: Sandra Blum- President, Judith Rackovitch- Vice President, Alana Miller-Engel- Secretary, Jill Collins- Treasurer, Jenna Larkin- Member at Large, Mike Smith- Associate Representative
Introduction of Members
I. Officers Reports
a. President:
i. No report
b. Vice President:
i. No report 
c. Treasurer: 
i. $4314.01 current balance
ii. Apple festival took in over $900 from selling merchandise
iii. Last night we paid $590 to key to my art, fundraising will discuss what was raised
d. Secretary:
i. If you aren’t receiving my emails contact me. If you use gmail they wont go to your primary inbox, they go to the promotions folder
ii. Any website issues contact me
iii. Minutes approval- will approve September and November in January 
e. Associate Representative:
i. Thank you for coming this morning to our first meeting. 
ii. Deaf Expo- we combined tables with metro RID so we gave out flyers and met a bunch of people who were asking questions.  People typically bought the water bottles.
f. Members-At-Large
i. Apple festival was wonderful, weather and all. We raised a lot of money. If you stopped by the table thank you very much. 
ii. We will be ordering more stuff for the future
II. Committees
a. Mentorship
i. We reached out to Wendy Watson from Northeastern and are waiting to hear back on when we can meet to discuss mentorship options.

ii. Please keep us posted for future workshops through LIRID as we would like to keep providing interpreting mentorship opportunities. 

iii. The newsletter committee reached out to us in hopes of working together on a new section. We will be communicating more about what we can do to help out in future weeks. 

iv. Membership sent us the list of members and their certification status. Chris and I are working on a questionnaire to ask all our membership to figure out who is willing to be a mentor who wants to be a mentee and what resources we have available in our own affiliate chapter.  We are hoping to send it out right before the holidays and have the results back in to sort after the new year. 

b. Professional Development
i. Recently had member appreciation day in the fall. Diane Bostic presented and it was wonderful. I just want to say thank you to our volunteer interpreters. JR did a wonderful job. 
ii. Recently we had to cancel the Trudy Suggs workshop last minute. We apologize for the inconvenience. 
iii. We are working on hosting a workshop after the January meeting. We are in talks with a presenter.
iv. Thank you to Jane Hecker Cain for being our CMP coordinator for so many years. We want to let you know we appreciate your hard work.
c. Fundraising
i. Last night we had a very successful event with the wine glass painting
ii. We had 32 people come so we raised $1028 dollars. We paid $20 per person to the people. So we kept a profit of $530 from that event.
iii. We want to thank Pat Pomerance for her hard work in setting it up
iv. Any ideas for future events you can email the chair
d. Membership
i. 81 members total
ii. 37 certified
iii. 24 associate
iv. 14 students
v. 2 supporting
vi. 4 organizational
vii. Can still renew online via the website and paypal.
e. Publications
i. Just sent out a new newsletter
ii. If you want to write an article.  We’re thinking about setting up an advice column. We are recruiting writers.
f. Emergency Fund
i. Sandra, Toni and Christine are the chairs. The point is that if members ever have an unexpected expense and they cant work. We have $1000 that we can divide to give back to our members who need it. You can contact us yourself or nominate someone. We keep everything confidential.
III. Old Business
a. Moratorium on Certification
i. RID certification on hold. We don’t know when it well end. If you have already paid you have to take the test by December 31st. 
1.  Member Comment: Back in the 1980s they put it on hold for a few years. When they changed from CI/CT to CSC. It’s interesting that other professions certifications don’t just change suddenly. 
2. President Response: I understand your point but I can see the opposite too. I know the board is working to find the right test. Compared to other professions we are still a new one. It’s hard when a test has a 25% passing rate. It’s not a fair test. I support RID though. We can discuss more at a later time.
b. School Donations
i. We will be collecting school supplies throughout the year to donate at the beginning of next school year. If people donate backpacks we will create bags to give.
c. Membership Renewal Online
IV. New Business
a. CDI Training
i. The board has established a goal for the year. We would like to help foster the development and recruitment of  CDI’s. Hopefully we will have information session to help explain what it takes to become a Deaf interpreter. We will offer the meeting to be free for Deaf members and a slight cost for our members.  Sandra was discussing with Chris Tester and he is willing to help. The point is to provide a place where Deaf people can come and learn more about becoming a CDI and we can find out how we can foster their development. The profession in general needs CDI. We will still provide other workshops as well.
ii. We still need to discuss where/when is the best time to have a meeting. We will make sure it doesn’t conflict with PD Workshop.
V. Announcements:
a. I know May is far off but we will be having elections for vice president, treasurer and member at large so start thinking about it and if you have questions about the roles you can contact the appropriate board member.
b. Spring Awakening is performing in Washington DC for the White House and they will have a live stream of the event.
c. Amber- I am here from SignTalk. We were established in 1997. We provide interpreters in many different places. We have a screening process in place. We have jobs in the Tri-State area, Florida and Long Island. A variety of different settings are  available. I have been working there since 2004 and it is my main agency. 
i. Maria-We also offer professional development opportunities. We offered a webinar on professionalism and ethical practices. We have recorded sessions and live streams. If you want the recorded session it is a discounted rate. The series covers professional expectations, ethical decision-making and professional behavior. Susie Morgan leads them. We incorporate real world examples in our series.
ii. Trying to provide CDI workshop, bring15ing an out of state workshop to help train Deaf interpreters. We’ll send the information as well. SignTalk is volunteering their assistance with LIRID goal. We have a new professional liaison named Heather West.

Meeting called to a close at 11:26
Respectfully submitted,
Alana Miller-Engel, LIRID Secretary
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